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A well regulated militia being necessary 
to the security of a free state, the right 
of the people to keep and bear arms 

shall not be infringed.

Election Results
The 2014 election of officers 

took place at the Annual Meeting 
of the Members on July 3rd. 
Three Board members were 
reelected, and two members were 
newly elected to the Board.

President Hal Halverson agreed 
to a nomination for a second 
term. No other nominations were 
made for President.

Rick Benjamin placed his name 
in nomination for the position of 
Secretary. No other nominations 
were made for Secretary.

Ben Edman, who was filling an 
unexpired term by appointment 
as Executive Officer, agreed to 
run for the position. No other 
nominations were made for 
Executive Officer.

Three members were nominated 
for Director positions. Bill Wood 
was nominated for a second term. 
Bill Trousdale and Stan Pate were 
nominated as new Directors. 
Three positions in total were up 
for election.

As all positions for election 
were uncontested, a motion 
was made and seconded that 
all candidates be elected by 
acclamation. The motion carried. 
Congratulations were given to all 
the new officers.

The Club thanked Greg 
Watson, Edd Kohart, and Dyan 
Kirkpatrick for their service as 
Board members.

New Life Members 
Elected

At the Annual Meeting of the 
Members, Life Member Dick 
Jennings nominated Michael 
Jones for Life membership. A 
twenty year member, Michael 
served the Club for many years as 
the Executive Officer and as the 
Chief Range Safety Officer. The 

membership voted to approve 
the nomination. In addition, 
a special Life membership was 
proposed for Al Lisoski, who 
spends many hours maintaining 
and repairing machinery, hauling 
fuel, and keeping a watch on the 
Club as a neighbor. This was also 
approved. Congratulations to the 
new Life Members!

A Shooting Coach’s 
Dream/Nightmare
Dale Nelson

So, there I was. My son Dylan 
and I were headed for the monthly 
Black Powder shoot at Douglas 
Ridge Rifle Club. This was the 
morning after returning from the 
Oregon State 4H Invitational 
Shooting Sports Tournament 
where my son took home a ribbon 
for High Point Shooter in the 
Muzzleloading event. Dylan had 
to focus on punching paper targets 
for several months getting ready 
for the 4H event and we were 
both looking forward to a fun 
day shooting at random yardage 
clangers instead of punching paper 
for score. 

So, in a moment of extreme 
mental weakness, I challenged 
him; loser buys the ice cream on 
the way home. Boy was that a 
dumb thing to do. He won high 

score in the Junior Division of our 
monthly shoot. Ok, that was not 
so hard you say since he was the 
only Junior shooter at the DRRC 
June Black Powder Shoot. Well, 
he also out-performed all of the 
adult shooters in attendance. Yes, 
including me, his shooting coach. 
And not just by a couple shots. 
Dylan hit every target except the 
string cut. He cut the playing card 
set on edge! Basically, no one else 
won an award at our June shoot!

He won a nice antler powder 
measure that was, coincidently, 
pre-drilled to pour the exact 
amount of black powder in his 
.50cal rifle.

I have to confess that I was 
actually trying very hard to beat 
him and I shot very well. Beaten; 
fair and square. Every coach of a 
young athlete looks forward to 
the day the athlete bests him or 
her. I had hoped to be able to 
keep up a little longer though; 
he’s only 13 yrs. old.

Can you tell I’m proud of him? 
Have you noticed the price of ice 
cream lately?

DRRC/4H Youth 
Shooting Program
Dale Nelson

Just eight short months 
ago the Adult Leaders of the 
Clackamas County 4H Shooting 
Sports club approached the 
leadership of Douglas Ridge 
Rifle Club (DRRC) regarding 
utilizing the DRRC facilities to 
help develop the skills of some 
very promising young shooters. 
We had taken them as far as we 
could in the pasture we were 
using. That discussion began 
a flurry of activity at DRRC 
involving several youth shooters 
and Disciplines. I want to share 
with you the results of the last 
eight months.
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Officers
President, Hal Halverson.................................503/667-4360

halofit@aol.com
Vice President, Joe Keller.................................503/760-3454

info@douglasridge.org
Secretary, Rick Benjamin..................................503/658-4956

rick.benjamin@frontier.com
Treasurer, Christine Walters..........................503/668-1095

bandcwalters@aol.com
Executive Officer, Ben Edman.........................503/319-9359

ben.edman.pdx@gmail.com
Board Member, Roger Roberts........................503/680-3911

re.roberts@frontier.com
Board Member, Bill Trousdale.........................503/667-4804
Board Member, Sue Nilsen..............................503/663-7556

susnil@juno.com
Board Member, Stan Pate................................503/309-1862

onekmeters@msn.com
Board Member, Bill Slonecker.........................503/666-3761

bslonecker@msn.com
Board Member, Bill Wood...............................503/784-3551

wrw303@comcast.net

Discipline Directors
.22 Rimfire Challenge Steel, Ben Edman..........503/319-9359

ben.edman.pdx@gmail.com
Adult Smallbore, Bob Stevens...........................503-957-3624

r.stevens25@frontier.com
Archery, Frank Womack....................................503-970-3196

Frank.Womack@gmail.com
Black Powder, Don Edwards............................503/830-0506

donledwardsjr@gmail.com
Black Powder Cartridge, Dave Kendall.............503/666-8379

dthegkendall@gmail.com
Service Rifle, Todd Hanson.............................503/704-6102

thanson580@aol.com
Handgun Silhouette, Greg Watson..................503/663-9363

greg@g-and-s-welding.com
High Power, Carl Haggland............................503/281-2927

highpower@ossa.org
Hunter’s Safety, Bill Hendrix............................ 503/5390289

inspectorbill@msn.com
Hunter’s Sight-In, Mark Edwards....................503/705-5407

wildbullelk92@gmail.com
Ladies Night, Paul Meier.................................503/631-8160
Smallbore, Junior, Glen Miller.........................503/799-6641

ggmiller2@gmail.com
Sporting Clays, Hal Halverson.........................503/667-4360
Three Gun, Markus Wigle................................503/317-7769

markuspwigle@comcast.net
Trap, Dick Jennings.........................................503/655-5405
USPSA Dan Carpenter.....................................503/307-9341

gunrangejunky@gmail.com
Youth Shotgun, Dick Jennings.........................503/655-5405

Others
Chief Environmental Officer, Stan Pate............503/652-9931

onekmeters@msn.com
Chief Range Safety Officer, Mike Holder.........503/970-6347

crso@douglasridge.org
Long Term Planning Chair, Chuck Adams.......503/658-2955
Project Coordinator, Ron Carey.......................503/668-4212
Public Relations Director, Bill Mattes...............503/351-4224

mattes@cascadeaccess.com
Newsletter Editor, Bruce Hanson.....................503/631-2998

bruceh@ccgmail.net
Scout Coordinator, Arlo Gatchel......................503/771-0540

gatchels@yahoo.com
Range Host, Terry  and Mitzi Bennett.............503/637-6161
Gun Show Booth Coordinator, Dan Day.........503/695-2679

gamshara@cascadeaccess.com
Webmaster, Charlie McAlister..........................503/351-8360

webmaster@douglasridge.org
Club House.....................................................503/637-3131

General Meetings
2014: 09/04, 10/02, 11/06, 12/04

Board Meetings
2014: 09/25, 10/30, 11/27, 12/18
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L to R: Dylan Nelson, KayLee Lyen, Jacob 
Johnson and McKenna Johnson. Not pictured 

Josephine Boell.

The Oregon State Invitational 
4H Shooting Sports Tournament 
was held June 18-20 at the 
Albany rifle and Pistol Club. 
We took five shooters to the 
Tournament.
•	McKenna Johnson is the 

youngest shooter at 10 yrs.; 
she took home ribbons in 
Shotgun and Smallbore Rifle. 
McKenna is a member of the 
DRRC/Sandy Sportsman/4H 
Youth Shotgun Team.

•	 Dylan Nelson is 13 yrs; He 
took ribbons in Shotgun and 
Muzzleloading. Dylan was High-
Point shooter in Muzzleloading. 
Dylan is a member of the 
DRRC/Sandy Sportsman/4H 
Youth Shotgun Team.

•	KayLee Lyen is 15 yrs. 
Kaylee took a First place in 
Smallbore Rifle and qualified 
to compete in the National 
4H Tournament! KayLee is a 
member of the DRRC Adult 
Smallbore Team.

•	 Jacob Johnson is 16 yrs. Jacob 
received a ribbon in Smallbore 
Rifle and took a Reserve 
Champion in Shotgun and 
qualified to compete in the 
National 4H Tournament! 
Jacob is a member of the 
DRRC/Sandy Sportsman/4H 
Youth Shotgun Team.

•	Josephine Boell is 17 yrs. 
Josephine took home a 
ribbon in the smallbore pistol 
competition.
We took 5 youth shooters to 

the State Tournament; 3 of the 
5 took top honors and 2 of the 
5 qualified to compete on the 
National level!

The National Tournament is 
held in Grand Island Nebraska 
the 4th week in June. Our 
shooters have a year to prepare 
for their adventure. Wish them 
good luck when you see them.

Quigley 2014
Bob Anderson

In the 1870’s a man rode out 
of the west and boarded a sailing 
ship bound for Australia to ply his 
trade as a rifleman. The man was 
Matthew Quigley and his rifle, the 
Sharps model 1874, already famous 
for its long range capability. 

Fast forward a 150 years and 
watch that journey played out in 
reverse. 602 competitors from 
36 states and 3 countries set out 
on a similar journey of their own. 
Their paths, some hundreds and 
for many, thousands of miles long, 
culminate on the Al Lee ranch just 
out of Forsyth, Montana. Unlike 
Matthew Quigley, though, the end 
of their journey was met with true 
Montana hospitality and friendship. 

Sponsored by the Forsyth Rifle 
and Pistol Club of Forsyth, Mt, 
the match was attended by 602 
competitors and their families 
from 36 states and 3 foreign 
countries. The match consists of 
8 shots fired at six targets ranging 
from 350 yds offhand to 805 yds 
off cross sticks.

“The legislative department is 
everywhere extending the sphere of its 
activity and drawing all power into 
its impetuous vortex.”

James Madison, Federalist No. 48, 1788
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PO Box 307 • Boring, OR 97009

DRRC was represented by 
5 members, one member’s 
grandson and an honorary 
member from Alberta, Canada. 
Jack Regele, Steve Irving, Bob 
Anderson, Jim Kendall, Dave 
Kendall, his grandson Tad and 
Bob Powell, a rancher from 
Canada whom we have shot with 
for several years. Jack shoots a 
Shilo 1874 Sharps in 45-90, Steve 
shot a Farmingdale Shilo Sharps 
in 45-70, Bob a 45-70 Shilo 
Sharps, Dave a 45-70 Sharps, 
Jim a 45-90 1885 Winchester, 
Tad shot the same rifle and Bob 
Powell shot a 45-110. Our top 
shooters were Jim Kendall and 
Tad who both shot 32 out of 
48. Tad broke the tie with Jim 
by scoring 8 out of 8 hits at 600 
yds shooting a 45-90 off of cross 
sticks and he is only 17.

What sets the Quigley Match 

apart from any other competition 
is not the targets or the distance, 
which are fairly straight forward, 
although the diamond can be 
difficult. I always hit in the 
nonexistent corners. What sets it 
apart is the weather and the large, 
irregular ravine that you have 
to shoot over. Winds vary from 
0 to gusts up to 45 mph. The 
direction can change on a whim 
and you can be drowning one 
minute and burned to a crisp 15 
minutes later. It’s Montana. 

If you want a challenging 
but low stress, friendly place to 
compete, join us in Forsyth 2015. 
The detailed version of this article 
at www.deepcountree.com.

Hunter's Sight-in Help Needed
A volunteer is needed to help make phone calls to recruit members for 

Hunter's Sight-In. This is perfect for anyone who is limited to light duty work. 
If interested, please contact Mark Edwards at 503/705-5407 or via email at 
wildbullelk92@gmail.com. Thank you.


